

Office of Head of Service Health & Wellbeing Community Healthcare East, St. Broc's Business Campus Vergemount Hall, Clonskeagh, D06 KP26

Cúram Sláinte Pobail Thoir, Campas Gnó N. Broc, Halla Chnocán an Imill, Cluain Sceach, Baile Átha Cliath 6, D06 KP26

Phone/ Fón: (01) 2680300

Cormac Devlin, T.D., Dail Eireann, Leinster House, **Kildare Street,** Dublin 2.

16th March 2021

PQ11832/21

"To ask the Minister for Health if he will request the Health Service Executive to review the locations of mass vaccination centres to ensure persons living in Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown which has a population of almost 250,000 persons and its environs have adequate access to a centre without vulnerable persons have to travel excessive distances; and if he will make a statement on the matter".

Dear Deputy Devlin,

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference PQ11832/21), which you submitted for response.

The HSE has given consideration to all possibilities for establishing COVID-19 Vaccination Centres in the Dún Laoighre-Rathdown and surrounding areas. An option in Dún Laoighre was identified, however the service decision was not to proceed with this option at this time.

I trust this information is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely

CHE Vaccination Lead - COVID Services